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April 8, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

With this letter, I am transmitting two ordinances that present options for amending the District Court Districting Plan as reflected in King County Code Chapter 2.68.  The first ordinance represents amendments to the Districting plan that have the support of the Districting Committee.  The second ordinance represents a more comprehensive and aggressive set of amendments that I am proposing as an alternative to the recommendations of the Districting Committee.

Districting Committee Recommendations:

As you are aware, the Districting Committee met on March 8, 2002.  The Committee agreed to three amendments to the Districting Plan:

· Adjust the precinct boundaries within the existing nine divisions to accommodate technical changes to the electoral precincts and city boundaries that have occurred subsequent to the last amendments to the Districting Plan.

· Adjust the boundary between the Aukeen and Federal Way divisions so that the Regional Justice Center (RJC) complex is within two miles of the boundary.  This would allow for future consideration of consolidating the operations of the Aukeen and Federal Way divisions at the RJC.

· Increase the number of judges – from the current one to two – assigned to the Issaquah division to accommodate increased caseload and the further District Court objective that no division have only one judge.  The Districting Committee failed to reach agreement on where the additional judge for Issaquah should come from.  So, the ordinance transmitted here has King County exceeding the number of judges allowed in King County by RCW.   Council would need to correct this if it chooses to accept this amendment to the plan.  By way of information, analysis by my staff suggests that Federal Way, Southwest, or Seattle may have the capacity to reduce a judge while still meeting the workload.

The first ordinance attached to this letter reflects the recommendations of the Districting Committee.  Although, a subsequent set of technical revisions to the precinct boundaries that will be finalized later this spring are not included here.  These revisions would amend the technical changes transmitted at this time.

Alternative Districting Plan Amendments:
While the recommendations put forth by the Districting Committee suggest some important changes to the Districting Plan, I do not believe that the changes go far enough and fail to comply with the RCW requirements for the Districting Plan.  RCW 3.38.030 states that the plan must be “conducive to the best interests and welfare of the county as a whole.”  The amendments put forth by the Districting Committee fail to meet this standard in that they do not provide the County with sufficient flexibility to make decisions about the most efficient and effective ways to allocate District Court resources among the District Court facilities.  Such flexibility is critical given the County’s current and future fiscal challenges.  

The alternate plan I am submitting for your consideration would do this by consolidating the number of District Court divisions from nine to three.  The divisions proposed are as follows:

· South:  
Aukeen, Federal Way, Renton, and Southwest

· East:  

Bellevue, Issaquah, Northeast

· West:  

Seattle, Shoreline

While my plan does not put forth any specific decisions regarding the consolidation of facilities, it would leave the County with options in the future to make such moves.  Moreover, it would give the Court flexibility to allocate judicial and staff resources in the most efficient manner and to respond to shifts in caseload.  In fact, my plan would allow the Court to address the judicial resource imbalance in Issaquah with greater ease by providing a greater pool of judges in each of the new divisions.  My plan would allocate judges based on current caseload standards as follows:

· South:  
11 judges

· East:  

8 judges

· West:  

7 judges

This year presents the County with a unique opportunity to make this important and dramatic shift in the District Court divisions.  As you know, all District Court judges are up for election this fall and are elected on a division-by-division basis.  So, this year is the only time in the next four years that the County could implement such a change.  The flexibility this plan provides us today will provide the County with the flexibility it needs over the coming years to ensure all services are provided in the most efficient manner given the County’s lean fiscal environment.  

In addition to the changes described above, the alternate redistricting plan that I am transmitting also suggests technical clean-up language to this section of the King County Code.  My staff worked with members of the Clerk’s Office to identify areas needing refinement.  These changes are also being transmitted in my plan for your consideration.

Timing Issues:

Finally, you are probably aware of the RCW requirements that amendments to the Districting Plan “shall be adopted no later than May 1st following the submission by the districting committee” (3.38.040).  A review of the case law by representatives of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO) suggests that this is a permissive deadline, not a mandatory one.  In fact, technical amendments to the plan have passed as late as June. Regardless, any such amendments must be enacted prior to the July electoral filing deadline.  

With this in mind and given the broader policy issues raised this year, I urge the Council to immediately begin deliberations on this issue.  Please direct questions related to these ordinances to Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget (296-3434).

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Interim Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Calvin Hoggard, Chief of Staff, County Executive Office

Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget (OB)

Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, OB

The Honorable Wesley Saint Clair, Presiding Judge, District Court

The Honorable Richard Eadie, Presiding Judge, Superior Court

The Honorable Norm Maleng, King County Prosecuting Attorney

Paul Tanaka, Director, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Bob Roegner, Manager, Records & Elections Division, DES

� RCW 3.38.022 allows for the courtrooms of more than one division to operate in the same building provided that the courtrooms are within two mile of the division boundary.  Currently, the RJC lies 2.4 miles outside the boundary of Federal Way.  The ordinance included here would shift the boundary such that the RJC is within two miles of the boundary.





